Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

May 20, 2022
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee was called to order by Mr. Helsel at 8:00 a.m. on Friday, May 20, 2022.  Members of the Committee present were:





       Brian Enterline       
               

                  
                                    



            
 

Other members of the Board present were:



Jamel Helsel   
        Stephen Libhart 

Carolyn Van Newkirk
   Also attending were: Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Marketing, PR & Advertising), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), Lou Pirozzi (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Guests:  

Eric Clancy, Rebecca Burk (Delta Development)
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the April 22, 2022, Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Delta Development: 
Eric Clancy and Rebecca Burk reported on the following:
Airport Drive:  Total project cost:  $11.4 million


 Total secured public funding:  $8.6 million
Public Funding:  

Equipment Upgrades-Protecting SARAA’s first Responders:  Dauphin County Local Share Municipal Grant Program
Grant Award:  $22,000

CXY Rehabilitation of Airfield Hangars:  PennDOT BOA Transportation Assistance Program  

Grant Award:  $150,000

GRA New Administration Building & Utilities: PennDOT Multimodal Transportation Fund  
Grant Award:  $1.2 million
HIA Airport Signage & Wayfinding Upgrades – Statewide Local Share Account

Grant Request:  $493,357

HIA Water Treatment Plant – PennVEST PFAS Remediation Program

Grant Request:  $6,700,809

GRA Expansion and Environmental Mitigation Project, GRA – 

Grant Request:  $1.8 million

PA DEP Growing Greener Plus Grants Program:

Application Deadline:  June 24, 2022

Other Initiatives:  

· 2022 Q2 and Q3 Project Prioritization Meeting
· Capital City Airport Economic Resilience Planning Study

· 2021 Itemization Bill (Senate Bill 915)
Marketing & Enplanement Report: 
Mr. Miller reported that April 2022 CXY Operations were down 22% vs April 2021, and up 16% vs April 2019.  YTD CXY Operations were down 21% vs 2021 and up 8% vs. 2019.  April 2022 MDT Operations were up 3% vs April 2021 and down 6% vs April 2019.  YTD MDT Operations were up 4% vs 2021 and down 2% vs 2019.  April 2022 Air Cargo Tonnage declined 10% vs April 2021 and was up 11% vs April 2019.  YTD Air Cargo Tonnage is down 2% vs 2021 and up 9% vs 2019.  Air Freight is slowing as UPS cargo was down 14% YTD, and FedEx was down 7%.  DHL was up 100% as service started in May 2021.  April 2022 Enplanements were up 4% vs budget and at 83% of April 2019.  YTD Enplanements were down 1% vs budget and at 84% of 2019.  Current projections could be about 605,000 enplaned, about 1% above the 600,000 budgeted.  
Marketing Update:  
Susquehanna Club:  The Susquehanna Club has re-opened.    
Job Fair:  SARAA Human Resources and Avflight coordinated an airport job fair which was held on Wednesday, April 20th at the Fairfield Inn & Suites.  Five attendees were hired across three companies.    

TSA Pre-Check enrollment:  TSA Pre-Check enrollment will be held at HIA June 13th through June 17th.  
Wait Time Monitors:  TSA Pre-check wait time is 1 to 3 minutes.  TSA General wait time is 1 to 6 minutes.
Top Ten MSA Destinations:  Virginia Beach/Norfolk/Outer Banks, Boston, Myrtle Beach, Buffalo/Niagara Falls, Providence, Raleigh/Durham, New York City, Columbus, Cleveland.

Air Travel Market:  The new Central PA air travel market is dominated by American Airlines.  MDT/PHL are the top airport choices.  Lancaster County produced the most trips while Florida was the most popular destination.
Project Update:

Mr. Pirozzi reported on the following:  
Status of Major Projects: 
Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase 4:   Kinsley completed access roads/staging area construction, tunneling jacking and receiving pits.
Obstruction Removal, Phase 3, CXY:  Substantial completion inspection was held on May 11, 2022; issued May 12, 2022.  Administrative close out and punch list items remain.
Construct SRE Storage Bldg., FCRA:  The structural steel and roof is complete. The exterior shell installation progresses.
Construct South Apron, GRA:  The contractor drained the pond and continues with site drainage installations.

Water Plant PFOS Remediation Upgrade:  The PennVEST loan application was submitted on April 29, 2022. Currently waiting on funding determinations.
Airport Drive Phase 3B, Third St. Intersection:  Continue to prepare final design.
Baggage Handling System Control:  VTC continues to prepare 30% design documents.
Hangar/Pilot Lounge (Design) FCRA:  SARAA is reviewing the final draft of 30% design.
Replace Community Hangar Roof:  The roof assessment was completed on April 25,2022. The final assessment report is pending. 

Replace Terminal Main Distribution Facility (MDF) UPS:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to authorize the purchase of hardware and installation services for an 80km UPS to replace the current UPS in the terminal main distribution facility (MDF) network room for $133,665.78 from Schaedler Yesco.  To make sure that equipment can stay running 24/7, a UPS provides battery backup to all the power outlets in that room.  The UPS currently installed has been running since the terminal opened in 2004 and is no longer supported by the manufacturer.  After specifications and plans were finalized, they were sent to three vendors to provide quotes.  The quotes were reviewed by SARAA staff and counsel to confirm procurement procedures.  It was determined that Shaedler Yesco was the bet vendor for SARAA.  Both hardware and installation services are on the COSTARS contract.  Funding for this project will be from the 2022 Capital Improvement Account.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Study to Replace Emergency Generator at CXY: 
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to authorize the Executive Director to execute an agreement awarding a lump sum contract to Burns Engineering, Inc. for an amount not-to-exceed $65,000 to complete an engineering study and conceptual design schemes for the installation of a new emergency generator at Capital City Executive Airport.  CXY’s existing 125Kw primary backup generator was manufactured in the 1940’s and is believed to be original to the Airport.  This generator currently functions as the secondary power source for FAA Owned Assets within the Conptract Tower, the Administration Building and Airfield Lighting; and spare parts are no longer available should repair be required.  This study will be proceeded by a detailed final design, bid packing, letting and physical construction following required SARAA procurement policy.  This project was identified as a priority in SARAA’s 2022 Capital Improvement Account.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval

HIA Window Cleaning Services Contract/Reject Bids:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to reject all bids submitted for the Window Cleaning Services Contract, and that the contract be rebid at a future date to be determined.  Two bids were submitted for this project.  P.J.’s Window Cleaning submitted a bid of $90,000.00 over three years ($30,000.00 annually).  This bid did not contain all of the required submittal components that are considered material.  The second bid was submitted by Point Exteriors, Inc. at a cost of $223,979.00 over three years ($77,993.00 annually) which exceeds the funding available for this contract.  No other bids were presented.  SARAA plans to hire a one-time window cleaning operation due to time constraints and rebid the remaining contract later in 2022.

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.

Adjournment:  Mr.  Helsel adjourned the meeting at 9:51 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, June 24, 2022, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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